
 
 

VSCC Race and Speed Code 
 
The VSCC provides a precious opportunity to compete in pre-war and historic cars as they were used 
in period. Historic vehicles and their drivers are afforded special privileges by the Motor Sports 
Association.  These privileges remove the necessity to have safety roll cages, harnesses, head and 
neck support for drivers and other contemporary requirements.   
 
Drivers who participate are expected to drive with an attitude that reflects this privilege, and to 
recognise that the object is not to win at all costs, but to compete for pleasure. Competition is 
encouraged provided that it is undertaken responsibly, safely and with due respect for the other 
participants and their cars.   
 
When racing, variance in car and driver capability is inherent; competitors are expected to 
acknowledge this and act accordingly. Slower drivers need to be aware of approaching cars and 
maintain a consistent racing line to allow safe overtaking. Faster and more experienced drivers 
should not intimidate or put other cars in jeopardy in order to overtake.   
 
VSCC racing is intended to be close and competitive, creating an enjoyable racing environment for 
participants and spectators alike. It is important that drivers share the same ethos and race with 
trust, respect and consideration for their fellow competitors. 
 
The VSCC Race and Speed Code is based on a tradition of strong values and aligned with the Motor 
Sports Association best practice guidance. It includes friendship, fun and enjoyment for all. 
 
 Respect – for all participants; treat people as you expect to be treated 
 Fair play – respect both the rules and spirit of the sport 
 Self-control – be in control of emotions at all times 
 Good manners – be polite to others 
 
Drivers who contravene the code may be refused entry to subsequent race or speed events.    
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